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So we went with him till he came to the place where my slave had buried the money and dug there and brought it out; whereat I marvelled with the
utmost wonder and we carried it to the prefect's house. When the latter saw the money, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy and bestowed on me a
dress of honour. Then he restored the money straightway to the Sultan and we left the youth in prison; whilst I said to my slave who had taken the
money, "Did yonder young man see thee, what time thou buriedst the money?" "No, by the Great God!" answered he. So I went in to the young
man, the prisoner, and plied him with wine till he recovered, when I said to him, "Tell me how thou stolest the money." "By Allah," answered he, "I
stole it not, nor did I ever set eyes on it till I brought it forth of the earth!" Quoth I, "How so?" And he said, "Know that the cause of my falling into
your hands was my mother's imprecation against me; for that I evil entreated her yesternight and beat her and she said to me, 'By Allah, O my son,
God shall assuredly deliver thee into the hand of the oppressor!' Now she is a pious woman. So I went out forthright and thou sawest me in the way
and didst that which thou didst; and when beating was prolonged on me, my senses failed me and I heard one saying to me, 'Fetch it.' So I said to
you what I said and he (145) guided me till I came to the place and there befell what befell of the bringing out of the money.".So the youth obeyed
his father's commandment and taking him, carried him to the slave-dealer and said to the latter, 'Sell me this old man.' Quoth the dealer, 'Who will
buy this fellow, and he a man of fourscore?' Then said he to the king, 'In what crafts dost thou excel?' Quoth he, 'I know the quintessence of jewels
and I know the quintessence of horses and that of men; brief, I know the quintessence of all things.' So the dealer took him and went about, offering
him for sale to the folk; but none would buy. Presently, up came the overseer of the [Sultan's] kitchen and said, 'What is this man?' And the dealer
answered, 'This is a slave for sale.' The cook marvelled at this and bought the king for ten thousand dirhems, after questioning him of what he could
do. Then he paid down the money and carried him to his house, but dared not employ him in aught of service; so he appointed him an allowance,
such as should suffice for his livelihood, and repented him of having bought him, saying, 'What shall I do with the like of this fellow?'.? ? ? ? ?
Whenas the couriers came with news of thee, how fair Thou wast and sweet and how thy visage shone with light,.? ? ? ? ? My place is the place of
the fillet and pearls And the fair are most featly with jasmine bedight,.? ? ? ? ? God keep the days of love-delight! How passing sweet they were!
How joyous and how solaceful was life in them whilere!.Governor, Story of the Man of Khorassan, his Son and his, i. 218..? ? ? ? ? Thou whose
desire possesseth my soul, the love of whom Hold on my reins hath gotten and will not let me free,.King (The Dethroned), whose Kingdom and
Good were restored to him, i. 285..Then he kept them under guard, and when the morning morrowed, he referred their case to El Hejjaj, who
caused bring them before him and enquiring into their affair, found that the first was the son of a barber-surgeon, the second of a [hot] bean-seller
and the third of a weaver. So he marvelled at their readiness of speech (82) and said to his session-mates, "Teach your sons deportment; (83) for, by
Allah, but for their ready wit, I had smitten off their heads!".13. The Wolf and the Fox cxlviii.When the boy saw what the treasure-seeker had done
with him he committed his affair to God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) and abode perplexed concerning his case and said, 'How
bitter is this death!' For that indeed the world was darkened on him and the pit was blinded to him. So he fell a-weeping and saying, 'I was
delivered from the lion and the thieves and now is my death [appointed to be] in this pit, where I shall die lingeringly.' And he abode confounded
and looked for nothing but death. As he pondered [his affair], behold, he heard a sound of water running with a mighty noise; so he arose and
walked in the pit, following after the sound, till he came to a corner and heard the mighty running of water. So he laid his ear to the sound of the
current and hearing it a great strength, said in himself, 'This is the running of a mighty water and needs must I die in this place, be it to-day or
to-morrow; so I will cast myself into the water and not die a lingering death in this pit.'.? ? ? ? ? Of spies, "How long, O scoffer, wilt mock at my
despair, As 'twere God had created nought else whereat to jeer?".? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? aa. The Merchant and the Parrot xiv.King Ibrahim and his Son,
Story of, i. 138..? ? ? ? ? I wander seeking East and West for you, and every time Unto a camp I come, I'm told, "They've fared away again.".Ill
Fortune, Of the Uselessness of Endeavour against Persistent, i 70..Say, by the lightnings of thy teeth and thy soul's pure desire, iii. 19..99. The
History of Gherib and his brother Agib dcxcviii.Look at the moss-rose, on its branches seen, ii. 256..? ? ? ? ? k. The Blind Man and the Cripple
dcxvi.I am filled full of longing pain and memory and dole, iii. 15..? ? ? ? ? Lo under my command the land of Yemen is And trenchant is my
sword against the foe in fight..? ? ? ? ? Whenas the burdens all were bounden on and shrill The camel-leader's call rang out across the air,.?STORY
OF THE SINGER AND THE DRUGGIST..102. The Apples of Paradise ccccxii.Journeyman and the Girl, The, ii. 17..? ? ? ? ? His love on him
took pity and wept for his dismay: Of those that him did visit she was, as sick he lay..Merchant, The Unlucky, i. 73..? ? ? ? ? Woe's me for one who
burns for love and longing pain! Alas for the regrets my heart that rend and tear!.So we abode there, daily expecting death, and whoso of us had
with him a day's victual ate it in five days, and after this he died; and whoso had with him a month's victual ate it in five months and died also. As
for me, I had with me great plenty of victual; so I buried it in a certain place and brought it out, [little by little,] and fed on it; and we ceased not to
be thus, burying one the other, till all died but myself and I abode alone, having buried the last of my companions, and but little victual remained to
me. So I said in myself, 'Who will bury me in this place?' And I dug me a grave and abode in expectation of death, for that I was in a state of
exhaustion. Then, of the excess of my repentance, I blamed and reproached myself for my much [love of] travel and said, 'How long wilt thou thus
imperil thyself?' And I abode as I were a madman, unable to rest; but, as I was thus melancholy and distracted, God the Most High inspired me
with an idea, and it was that I looked at the river aforesaid, as it entered in at the mouth of the cavern in the skirt of the mountain, and said in
gabriellas-pocket-posh-journal-mum.pdf
Page 1/7

Gabriellas Pocket Posh Journal Mum

myself, 'Needs must this water have issue in some place.'.?STORY OF THE OLD WOMAN, THE MERCHANT AND THE KING..? ? ? ? ? d.
The Tailor's Story xxix.Then said the Khalif to her, "I lie and my eunuch lieth, and thou liest and thy waiting-woman lieth; so methinks we were
best go, all four of us together, that we may see which of us telleth the truth." Quoth Mesrour, "Come, let us go, that I may put this ill-omened old
woman to shame (37) and deal her a sound drubbing for her lying." And she answered him, saying, "O dotard, is thy wit like unto my wit? Indeed,
thy wit is as the hen's wit." Mesrour was incensed at her words and would have laid violent hands on her, but the Lady Zubeideh warded him off
from her and said to him, "Her sooth-fastness will presently be distinguished from thy sooth-fastness and her leasing from thy leasing.".When the
queen heard the last of the talk, she said to the cook, 'The judgment between you shall not be but in accordance with justice.' Then she dismissed all
those who were present and turning to her brother, said to him, 'Indeed thy soothfastness is established with me and the truth of thy speech, and
praised be God who hath brought about union between thee and thy wife! So now begone with her to thy country and leave [seeking] thy sister
Selma and depart in peace.' But Selim answered, saying, 'By Allah, by the virtue of the All-knowing King, I will not turn back from seeking my
sister till I die or find her, if it please God the Most High!' Then he called his sister to mind and broke out with the following verses from a heart
endolored, afflicted, disappointed, saying:.When the damsel heard these verses, she wept till her clothes were drenched and drew near the old
woman, who said to her, 'Knowest thou such an one?' And wept and said, 'He is my lord. Whence knowest thou him?' 'O my lady,' answered the
old woman, 'sawst thou not the madman who came hither yesterday with the old woman? He was thy lord. But this is no time for talk. When it is
night, get thee to the top of the palace [and wait] on the roof till thy lord come to thee and contrive for thy deliverance.' Then she gave her what she
would of perfumes and returning to the chamberlain, acquainted him with that which had passed, and he told the youth..? ? ? ? ? So get thee gone,
then, from a house wherein thou art abased And let not severance from friends lie heavy on thy spright..89. Firous and his Wife dclxxv.? ? ? ? ? a.
The First Officer's Story dccccxxx.? ? ? ? ? I'm the keeper of the promise and the troth, And my gathering is eath, without impede..When the
morning morrowed and the king sat on the throne of his kingship, he summoned the chief of his viziers and said to him, "What deemest thou of this
that yonder robber-youth hath done? Behold, he hath entered my house and lain down on my bed and I fear lest there be an intrigue between him
and the woman. How deemest thou of the affair?" "God prolong the king's continuance!" replied the vizier. "What sawest thou in this youth [to
make thee trust in him]? Is he not vile of origin, the son of thieves? Needs must a thief revert to his vile origin, and whoso reareth the young of the
serpent shall get of them nought but biting. As for the woman, she is not at fault; for, since [the] time [of her marriage with thee] till now, there
hath appeared from her nought but good breeding and modesty; and now, if the king give me leave, I will go to her and question her, so I may
discover to thee the affair.".? ? ? ? ? How long, O Fate, wilt thou oppress and baffle me?.Officer's Story, The Sixteenth, ii. 193..? ? ? ? ? But rigour
still hath waxed on me and changed my case And love hath left me bound, afflicted, weeping-eyed..? ? ? ? ? If thou forsake us, there is none Can
stand to us instead of thee..? ? ? ? ? q. The Shepherd and the Thief dcxxxii.Hejjaj (El) and the Three Young Men, i. 53..There was once, in a city of
Hind, a just and beneficent king, and he had a vizier, a man of understanding, just in his judgment, praiseworthy in his policy, in whose hand was
the governance of all the affairs of the realm; for he was firmly stablished in the king's favour and high in esteem with the folk of his time, and the
king set great store by him and committed himself to him in all his affairs, by reason of his contrivance for his subjects, and he had helpers (253)
who were content with him..Sharpers, The Money-Changer and the Ass, The, ii. 41..Therewithal, O my brother, the locust fell to going round about
among the company of the birds, but saw nought resembling the hawk in bulk and body save the kite and deemed well of her. So she brought the
hawk and the kite together and counselled the former to make friends with the latter. Now it chanced that the hawk fell sick and the kite abode with
him a long while [and tended him] till he recovered and became whole and strong; wherefore he thanked her [and she departed from him]. But after
awhile the hawk's sickness returned to him and he needed the kite's succour. So the locust went out from him and was absent from him a day, after
which she returned to him with a[nother] locust, (53) saying, "I have brought thee this one." When the hawk saw her, he said, "God requite thee
with good! Indeed, thou hast done well in the quest and hast been subtle in the choice.".THE KHALIF OMAR BEN ABDULAZIZ AND THE
POETS. (41).? ? ? ? ? O'er all the fragrant flowers that be I have the prefrence aye, For that I come but once a year, and but a little stay..When the
king heard this, his wrath subsided and he said, "Carry him back to the prison till the morrow, so we may look into his affair.".Chamberlain's Wife,
The King and his, ii. 53..? ? ? ? ? How many a lover, who aspires to union with his love, For all his hopes seem near, is baulked of that whereon
he's bent!.When the dead man found himself alone, he sprang up, as he were a Satan, and donning the washer's clothes, (39) took the bowls and
water-can and wrapped them up in the napkins. Then be took his shroud under his arm and went out. The doorkeepers thought that he was the
washer and said to him, 'Hast thou made an end of the washing, so we may tell the Amir?' 'Yes,' answered the sharper and made off to his lodging,
where he found El Merouzi soliciting his wife and saying to her, 'Nay, by thy life, thou wilt never again look upon his face; for that by this time he
is buried. I myself escaped not from them but after travail and trouble, and if he speak, they will put him to death.' Quoth she, 'And what wilt thou
have of me?' 'Accomplish my desire of thee,' answered he, 'and heal my disorder, for I am better than thy husband.' And he fell a-toying with
her..51. The Thief and the Money-changer dcv.? ? ? ? ? But now hath Allah from my heart blotted the love of thee, After for constancy I'd grown a
name of wonderment..All this while Meimoun's eye was upon her and presently he said to her, 'Harkye, Tuhfeh! Sing to me.' But Queen Zelzeleh
cried out at him and said, 'Desist, O Meimoun. Thou sufferest not Tuhfeh to pay heed unto us.' Quoth he, 'I will have her sing to me.' And words
waxed between them and Queen Zelzeleh cried out at him. Then she shook and became like unto the Jinn and taking in her hand a mace of stone,
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said to him, 'Out on thee! What art thou that thou shouldst bespeak us thus? By Allah, but for the king's worship and my fear of troubling the
session and the festival and the mind of the Sheikh Iblis, I would assuredly beat the folly out of thy head!' When Meimoun heard these her words,
he rose, with the fire issuing from his eyes, and said, 'O daughter of Imlac, what art thou that thou shouldst outrage me with the like of this talk?'
'Out on thee, O dog of the Jinn,' replied she, 'knowest thou not thy place?' So saying, she ran at him and offered to strike him with the mace, but the
Sheikh Iblis arose and casting his turban on the ground, said, 'Out on thee, O Meimoun! Thou still dost with us on this wise. Wheresoever thou art
present, thou troubleth our life! Canst thou not hold thy peace till thou goest forth of the festival and this bride-feast (222) be accomplished? When
the circumcision is at an end and ye all return to your dwelling-places, then do as thou wilt. Out on thee, O Meimoun! Knowest thou not that Imlac
is of the chiefs of the Jinn? But for my worship, thou shouldst have seen what would have betided thee of humiliation and punishment; but by
reason of the festival none may speak. Indeed thou exceedest: knowest thou not that her sister Wekhimeh is doughtier than any of the Jinn? Learn
to know thyself: hast thou no regard for thy life?'.41. Ali Shar and Zumurrud cccvii.? ? ? ? ? Wind of the East, if thou pass by the land where my
loved ones dwell, I pray, The fullest of greetings bear to them from me, their lover, and say.When El Abbas heard her verses, they pleased him and
he said to her, "Well done, O Sitt el Husn! Indeed, thou hast done away trouble from my heart and [banished] the things that had occurred to my
mind." Then he heaved a sigh and signing to the fifth damsel, who was from the land of the Persians and whose name was Merziyeh (now she was
the fairest of them all and the sweetest of speech and she was like unto a splendid star, endowed with beauty and loveliness and brightness and
perfection and justness of shape and symmetry and had a face like the new moon and eyes as they were gazelle's eyes) and said to her, "O
Merziyeh, come forward and tune thy lute and sing to us on the [same] subject, for indeed we are resolved upon departure to the land of Yemen."
Now this damsel had met many kings and had consorted with the great; so she tuned her lute and sang the following verses:.'Hearkening and
obedience,' answered El Ased and flew till he came to the Crescent Mountain, when he sought audience of Meimoun, who bade admit him. So he
entered and kissing the earth before him, gave him Queen Kemeriyeh's message, which when he heard he said to the Afrit, 'Return whence thou
comest and say to thy mistress, "Be silent and thou wilt do wisely." Else will I come and seize upon her and make her serve Tuhfeh; and if the
kings of the Jinn assemble together against me and I be overcome of them, I will not leave her to scent the wind of this world and she shall be
neither mine nor theirs, for that she is presently my soul (243) from between my ribs; and how shall any part with his soul?' When the Afrit heard
Meimoun's words, he said to him, 'By Allah, O Meimoun, thou hast lost thy wits, that thou speakest these words of my mistress, and thou one of
her servants!' Whereupon Meimoun cried out and said to him, 'Out on thee, O dog of the Jinn! Wilt thou bespeak the like of me with these words?'
Then, he bade those who were about him smite El Ased, but he took flight and soaring into the air, betook himself to his mistress and told her that
which had passed; and she said, 'Thou hast done well, O cavalier.'.All who were present were delighted and the sitting-chamber shook with mirth,
and Iblis said, 'Well done, O Tuhfet es Sudour!' Then they gave not over wine-bibbing and rejoicing and making merry and tambourining and
piping till the night waned and the dawn drew near; and indeed exceeding delight entered into them. The most of them in mirth was the Sheikh
Iblis, and for the excess of that which betided him of delight, he put off all that was upon him of coloured clothes and cast them over Tuhfeh, and
among the rest a robe broidered with jewels and jacinths, worth ten thousand dinars. Then he kissed the earth and danced and put his finger to his
arse and taking his beard in his hand, said to her, 'Sing about this beard and endeavour after mirth and pleasance, and no blame shall betide thee for
this.' So she improvised and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? The folk witness bear of my worth and none can my virtues deny..Then El Abbas
took leave of the king and went away to his own house. Now it befell that he passed under the palace of Mariyeh the king's daughter, and she was
sitting at a window. He chanced to look round and his eyes met those of the princess, whereupon his wit departed and he was like to swoon away,
whilst his colour changed and he said, "Verily, we are God's and to Him we return!" But he feared for himself lest estrangement betide him; so he
concealed his secret and discovered not his case to any of the creatures of God the Most High. When he reached his house, his servant Aamir said
to him, "O my lord, I seek refuge for thee with God from change of colour! Hath there betided thee a pain from God the Most High or hath aught of
vexation befallen thee? Verily, sickness hath an end and patience doth away vexation." But the prince returned him no answer. Then he brought out
inkhorn [and pen] and paper and wrote the following verses:.As they were thus engaged, behold, up came the dancers and mountebanks, with their
pipes and drums, whilst one of their number forewent them, with a great banner in his hand, and played all manner antics with his voice and limbs.
When they came to the Courthouse, the Cadi exclaimed, "I seek refuge with God from yonder Satans!" And the merchant laughed, but said
nothing. Then they entered and saluting his highness the Cadi, kissed Alaeddin's hands and said, "God's blessing on thee, O son of our uncle!
Indeed, thou solacest our eyes in that which thou dost, and we beseech God to cause the glory of our lord the Cadi to endure, who hath honoured us
by admitting thee to his alliance and allotted us a part in his high rank and dignity." When the Cadi heard this talk, it bewildered his wit and he was
confounded and his face flushed with anger and he said to his son-in-law, "What words are these?" Quoth the merchant, "Knowest thou not, O my
lord, that I am of this tribe? Indeed this man is the son of my mother's brother and that other the son of my father's brother, and I am only reckoned
of the merchants [by courtesy]!".The company marvelled at this story and the tenth officer came forward and said, 'As for me, there befell me that
which was yet more extraordinary than all this.' Quoth El Melik ez Zahir, 'What was that?' And he said,.? ? ? ? ? The sweet of slumber after thee I
have forsworn; indeed The loss of thee hath smitten me with trouble and affright..64. Haroun er Reshid and the Three Girls dcli.When it was
eventide, the king caused avoid his sitting chamber and summoned the vizier, who presented himself and making his obeisance to the king, kissed
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the earth before him and bespoke him as follows:.It is related that Ibn es Semmak (162) went in one day to Er Reshid and the Khalif, being athirst,
called for drink. So his cup was brought him, and when he took it, Ibn es Semmak said to him, "Softly, O Commander of the Faithful! If thou wert
denied this draught, with what wouldst thou buy it?" "With the half of my kingdom," answered the Khalif; and Ibn es Semmak said, "Drink and
God prosper it to thee!" Then, when he had drunken, he said to him, "If thou wert denied the going forth of the draught from thy body, with what
wouldst thou buy its issue?" "With the whole of my kingdom," answered Er Reshid: and Ibn es Semmak said, "O Commander of the Faithful,
verily, a kingdom that weigheth not in the balance against a draught [of water] or a voiding of urine is not worth the striving for." And Haroun
wept..After this, news came to the king of robbers in his land; so he set out in quest of them and ceased not to follow after them, till he seized on
them all, and behold, they were the [very] thieves who had despoiled him [and his wife] by the way and taken his children. So he bade bring them
before him, and when they came into his presence, he questioned them, saying, 'Where are the two boys ye took on such a day?' Quoth they, 'They
are with us and we will present them to our lord the king for slaves to serve him and give him wealth galore that we have gotten together and divest
ourselves of all that we possess and repent from sin and fight in thy service.' Abou Sabir, however, paid no heed to their speech, but took all their
good and bade put them all to death. Moreover, he took the two boys and rejoiced in them with an exceeding joy, whereat the troops murmured
among themselves, saying, 'Verily, this is a greater tyrant than his brother! There come to him a sort of robbers and seek to repent and proffer two
boys [by way of peace-offering], and he taketh the two boys and all their good and slayeth them!'.? ? ? ? ? By Allah, but that I trusted that I should
meet you again, Your camel-leader to parting had summoned you in vain!.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? nb. Story of the Old Sharper dccccxl.? ? ? ? ? With ruin
I o'erwhelm him and abjectness and woe And cause him quaff the goblet of death and distance drear..Bibers el Bunducdari and the Sixteen Officers
of Police, El Melik ez Zahir Rukneddin, ii. 117..Wife, The Old Woman and the Draper's, ii. 55..? ? ? ? ? Yea, all my passion and desire and
love-longing in verse, As pearls in goodly order strung it were, I did enshrine..? ? ? ? ? That I am the pledge of passion still and that my longing
love And eke my yearning do overpass all longing that was aye..? ? ? ? ? c. Abou Sabir ccccxlviii.? ? ? ? ? l. The Foolish Fisherman dccccxviii.? ? ?
? ? By Allah, without fail, to-morrow thou shalt see Me with ox-leather dress and drub the nape of thee!.114. The Angel of Death and the Rich
King cccclxii.Then came up El Abbas to the door of the tent, and therein were four-and-twenty golden doves; so he took them, after he had beaten
them down with the end of his lance. Then he called out, saying, "Harkye, Zuheir! Doth it not suffice thee that thou hast quelled El Akil's repute,
but thou art minded to quell that of those who sojourn round about him? Knowest thou not that he is of the lieutenants of Kundeh ben [Hisham of
the Benou] Sheiban, a man renowned for prowess? Indeed, covetise of him hath entered into thee and jealousy of him hath gotten possession of
thee. Doth it not suffice thee that thou hast orphaned his children (94) and slain his men? By the virtue of the Chosen Prophet, I will make thee
drink the cup of death!" So saying, he drew his sword and smiting Zuheir on his shoulder, caused the steel issue, gleaming, from the tendons of his
throat. Then he smote the vizier and clove his head in sunder..They lighted down without the place and when they arose in the morning, they saw a
populous and goodly city, fair of seeming and great, abounding in trees and streams and fruits and wide of suburbs. So the young man said to his
sister Selma, 'Abide thou here in thy place, till I enter the city and examine it and make assay of its people and seek out a place which we may buy
and whither we may remove. If it befit us, we will take up our abode therein, else will we take counsel of departing elsewhither.' Quoth she, 'Do
this, trusting in the bounty of God (to whom belong might and majesty) and in His blessing.'.It chanced one day that they sallied forth to stop the
way and fell in upon a caravan in the night; but the people of the caravan were on their guard; so they joined battle with the robbers and overcame
them and slew them and the boy fell wounded and abode cast down in that place till the morrow, when he opened his eyes and finding his
comrades slain, lifted himself up and rose to walk in the way. Presently, there met him a man, a treasure-seeker, and said to him, 'Whither goest
thou, O youth?' So he told him what had betided him and the other said, 'Be of good heart, for that [the season of] thy fair fortune is come and God
bringeth thee joy and solace. I am one who am in quest of a hidden treasure, wherein is vast wealth. So come with me, that thou mayst help me, and
I will give thee wealth, wherewith thou shalt provide thyself thy life long.' Then he carried the youth to his dwelling and dressed his wound, and he
abode with him some days, till he was rested; when he took him and two beasts and all that he needed, and they fared on till they came to a
precipitous mountain..? ? ? ? ? j. The Two Kings dccccix.? ? ? ? ? She shot at me a shaft that reached my heart and I became The bond- man of
despair, worn out with effort all in vain..There was once a man, a headman [of a village], by name Abou Sabir, and he had much cattle and a fair
wife, who had borne him two sons. They abode in a certain village and there used to come thither a lion and devour Abou Sabir's cattle, so that the
most part thereof was wasted and his wife said to him one day, 'This lion hath wasted the most part of our cattle. Arise, mount thy horse and take
thy men and do thine endeavour to kill him, so we may be at rest from him.' But Abou Sabir said, 'Have patience, O woman, for the issue of
patience is praised. This lion it is that transgresseth against us, and the transgressor, needs must Allah destroy him. Indeed, it is our patience that
shall slay him, and he that doth evil, needs must it revert upon him.' A little after, the king went forth one day to hunt and falling in with the lion, he
and his troops, gave chase to him and ceased not [to follow] after him till they slew him. This came to Abou Sabir's knowledge and he said to his
wife, 'Said I not to thee, O woman, that whoso doth evil, it shall revert upon him? Belike, if I had sought to slay the lion myself, I had not availed
against him, and this is the issue of patience.'.? ? ? ? ? Whenas the soul desireth one other than its peer, It winneth not of fortune the wish it holdeth
dear..168. Abdallah ben Fasil and his Brothers dcccclixviii.When the Cadi heard this, his colour changed and he was troubled and waxed exceeding
wroth and was rike to burst for excess of rage. Then said he to the merchant, "God forbid that this should be! How shall it be permitted that the
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daughter of the Cadi of the Muslims abide with a man of the dancers and vile of origin? By Allah, except thou divorce her forthright, I will bid beat
thee and cast thee into prison till thou die! Had I foreknown that thou wast of them, I had not suffered thee to approach me, but had spat in thy face,
for that thou art filthier (268) than a dog or a hog." Then he gave him a push and casting him down from his stead, commanded him to divorce; but
he said, "Be clement to me, O Effendi, for that God is clement, and hasten not. I will not divorce my wife, though thou give me the kingdom of
Irak.".So she opened the door to him and brought him in. Then she seated him at the upper end of the room and set food before him. So he ate and
drank and lay with her and swived her. Then she sat down in his lap and they toyed and laughed and kissed till the day was half spent, when her
husband came home and she could find nothing for it but to hide the singer in a rug, in which she rolled him up. The husband entered and seeing
the place disordered (194) and smelling the odour of wine, questioned her of this. Quoth she, 'I had with me a friend of mine and I conjured her [to
drink with me]; so we drank a jar [of wine], she and I, and she went away but now, before thy coming in.' Her husband, (who was none other than
the singer's friend the druggist, that had invited him and fed him), deemed her words true and went away to his shop, whereupon the singer came
forth and he and the lady returned to their sport and abode on this wise till eventide, when she gave him money and said to him, 'Come hither
to-morrow in the forenoon.' 'It is well,' answered he and departed; and at nightfall he went to the bath..Now the king was seated at the lattice,
hearkening to their talk, and Abou Sabir's words angered him; so he bade bring him before him and they brought him forthright. Now there was in
the king's palace an underground dungeon and therein a vast deep pit, into which the king caused cast Abou Sabir, saying to him, 'O lackwit, now
shall we see how thou wilt come forth of the pit to the throne of the kingdom.' Then he used to come and stand at the mouth of the pit and say, 'O
lackwit, O Abou Sabir, I see thee not come forth of the pit and sit down on the king's throne!' And he assigned him each day two cakes of bread,
whilst Abou Sabir held his peace and spoke not, but bore with patience that which betided him..? ? ? ? ? Whose streams beneath the myrtle's shade
and cassia's welled amain And birds made carol jubilant from every blossomed spray..? ? ? ? ? u. The Debauchee and the Three-year-old Child
dccccxcviii.? ? ? ? ? Beauty her appanage is grown in its entirety, And for this cause all hearts must bow to her arbitrament..The Second Night of
the Month.The folk flocked about them, to divert themselves with watching the play, and they called the bystanders to witness of the wager and fell
a-playing. El Abbas forbore the merchant, so he might lead him on, and procrastinated with him awhile; and the merchant won and took of him the
hundred dinars. Then said the prince, "Wilt thou play another game?" And the other answered, "O youth, I will not play again, except it be for a
thousand dinars." Quoth the prince, "Whatsoever thou stakest, I will match thy stake with the like thereof." So the merchant brought out a thousand
dinars and the prince covered them with other thousand. Then they fell a-playing, but El Abbas was not long with him ere he beat him in the square
of the elephant, (77) nor did he leave to do thus till he had beaten him four times and won of him four thousand dinars..Then she walked in the
garden till she came to a pavilion, lofty of building and wide of continence, never saw mortal nor heard of a goodlier than it [So she entered] and
found herself in a long corridor, which led to a bath goodlier than that whereof it hath been spoken, and the cisterns thereof were full of rose-water
mingled with musk. Quoth Tuhfeh, 'Extolled be the perfection of God! Indeed, this (210) is none other than a mighty king.' Then she put off her
clothes and washed her body and made her ablution, after the fullest fashion, (211) and prayed that which was due from her of prayer from the
evening [of the previous day]. (212) When the sun rose upon the gate of the garden and she saw the wonders thereof, with that which was therein of
all manner flowers and streams, and heard the voices of its birds, she marvelled at what she saw of the surpassing goodliness of its ordinance and
the beauty of its disposition and sat meditating the affair of Er Reshid and pondering what was come of him after her. Her tears ran down upon her
cheek and the zephyr blew on her; so she slept and knew no more till she felt a breath on her cheek, whereupon she awoke in affright and found
Queen Kemeriyeh kissing her face, and with her her sisters, who said to her, 'Arise, for the sun hath set.'.? ? ? ? ? But now unto me of my loves
accomplished are joyance and cheer And those whom I cherish my soul with the wine of contentment regale..As for that which hath befallen thee,
verily, it hath befallen [many] kings before thee and their women have played them false, for all they were greater of puissance than thou, yea, and
mightier of kingship and more abounding in troops. If I would, I could relate unto thee, O king, concerning the wiles of women, that whereof I
could not make an end all my life long; and indeed, aforetime, in all these my nights that I have passed before thee, I have told thee [many stories
and anecdotes] of the artifices of women and of their craft and perfidy; but indeed the things abound on me; (173) wherefore, if it like thee, O king,
I will relate unto thee [somewhat] of that which befell kings of old time of the perfidy of their women and of the calamities which overtook them
by reason of these latter." "How so?" asked the king. "Tell on." "Hearkening and obedience,"answered Shehrzad."It hath been told me, O king, that
a man once related to a company and spoke as follows:.The Ninth Night of the Month.
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